

City of Concord, New Hampshire

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

CITY HALL • 41 GREEN STREET • 03301

TO:

Members of City Council

FROM:

Mayor Bouley

DATE:

September 6, 2019

RE:

Transportation Policy Advisory Committee Appointment

I propose the appointment of the following individual to the Transportation Policy Advisory Committee.

• Terri Paige, 2 Industrial Park Drive. Ms. Paige will fill a vacancy created when Jim Sudak resigned from the committee. She will serve as the public transportation representative for a three year term ending October 31, 2022. Her letter of interest is attached.

In accordance with Section 18 of the City Council Rules, this proposed appointment is being distributed to City Council as information in advance of formal action at the October 15, 2019 City Council meeting.

Phone (603) 225-3295 (800) 856-5525 Fax (603) 228-1898 Web www.bm-cap.org



2 Industrial Park Drive P.O. Box 1016 Concord, NH 03302-1016

August 13, 2019

Janice Bonenfant, City Clerk City Hall 41 Green Street Concord, NH 03301

Dear Ms. Bonenfant:

I am reaching out today to introduce myself as the new Transportation Director for the Community Action Program of Belknap and Merrimack Counties, Inc. (CAPBMCI). As the Transportation Director I am in charge of operations and management of Concord Area Transit (CAT); the Volunteer Driver Program (VDP); and the Rural Transportation System buses (RTS), these are the senior center buses located throughout Belmont and Merrimack Counties. In addition, I am supervising the Mobility Manager and oversee all FTA 5310 RCC funded programming for the Mid-State Region.

I replaced Jim Sudak as the Transit Director for CAT effective July 1, 2019. Jim has accepted the position of Facilities Manager here at CAPBMCI.

Prior to coming here to Concord I was the Transportation Director for Southwestern Community Services in Claremont NH where I assisted with restarting the transit system and volunteer driver program in that region. Before that I worked for RLS and Associates as a consultant providing technical assistance and training to rural and small urban transportation providers across the country.

I respectfully request that the City Council consider accepting me as a replacement for Jim Sudak on the City of Concord's Transportation Policy Advisory Committee, (TPAC). Given my extensive and varied transportation background I feel that I am well qualified for the position, and I am excited to begin working as part of the team that works so hard to ensure that the citizens of Concord have access to a variety of quality transportation options in the region.

I am happy to provide further information to the City Council, or answer any questions that they may have, about my qualifications for the position.

> Sincerely. Terri Paige Transportation Director

TP:klh/CAT TPAC request letter 8-13-19

ALTON	
Senior Center	875-7102
Prospect View Housing	875-3111

BELMONT

BRADFORD

CONCOR	D
-Area Center	225-6880
Head Start	224-6492
Early Head Start	224-6492
Concord Area	
, Meals on Wheels	225-9092
Concord Area Transit	225-1989
Horseshoe Pond Place	228-6956
WIC/CSFP	225-2050
Workplace Success	223-2305

	EPSOM
Meadow	Brook Housing736-825

FRANKLIN	
Area Center	934-3444
Head Start	934-216
Early Head Start	934-216
Senior Center	934-415
Riverside Housing	934-5340

LACONIA	
Area Center	524-5512
Head Start	528-5334
Early Head Start	528-5334
Senior Center	524-7689
Family Planning	524-5453
Workplace Success	524-4367

	MEREDITH	ł
Area	Center	279-409

NEWBURY
Newbury Commons
Housing763-0360
PEMBROKE

PEMBROKE
Village at Pembroke Farms
Housing485-1842

LLITEDIO	OIL
Village at Pembroke	Farms
Housing	485-1842
PITTSF	IELD
Senior Contor	47E-0402

SUNCC	
rea Center	485-7824
enior Center	485-4254

TILTON

...456-3398